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COMMITTEE ON FOREIGN AFFAIRS

SEIMAS OF THE REPUBLIC OF LITHUANIA

STATEMENT
REGARDING  SITUATION IN THE REPUBLIC OF KYRGYZSTAN

Vilnius

18 June 2010

The Committee on Foreign Affairs expresses its concern about the intensifying confrontation and the renewed waves of violence in the Republic of Kyrgyzstan, where a great number of people have been killed or injured in the recent few days, and considers that urgent measures directed at stopping the violence and provocations, restoring the public order and avoiding new victims are necessary.

The Committee on Foreign Affairs hereby supports the efforts of the European Union, the Organisation for Security and Co-operation in Europe, the United Nations as well as actions of their special representatives aimed at stabilizing the situation and preventing a wide-scale humanitarian disaster in the Republic of Kyrgyzstan as well as isolation of the country. It is vital to further focus and co-ordinate efforts of international organisations, the neighbouring countries and all the stakeholders seeking to restore stability and security in the region and ensure provision of humanitarian aid to the victims. The Committee urges to put every possible effort to resolve the problems related to the huge flows of refugees and thereby approves the decision of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs to allocate humanitarian aid for refugees’ needs.

The Committee on Foreign Affairs urges all the parties of the conflict to refrain from actions that could de-stabilize the situation even further and start an open, constructive and peaceful dialogue which is the best means seeking to effectively resolve internal political problems, find mutual consent in implementing important national political, democratic and legal reforms and rallying wide public support to reach these goals.
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